

South Cemetery Clean-Up Day

Saturday, September 20, 2025

You and <u>your children</u> are invited to participate in the clean-up (yard work) of the South Cemetery located on Jarmany Hill Road on **Saturday September 20, 2025** from 9 to 11:30 AM.

This event is sponsored by the Cemetery Trustees. <u>Bring clippers, loppers, rakes, and containers to haul brush, leaves and the mowed ground cover.</u>

Following the clean-up **you are invited** to come to the Meeting House for coffee, cookies and homemade ice cream sandwiches (for the kids) from 11:30 to 12:30.

There will be a brief presentation by a team who researched and identified the grave sites in the South Cemetery. This event is sponsored by the Sharing in Sharon Committee

Buried in this sacred ground are many of the earliest settlers of Sharon including some who fought in the American Revolutionary War. While working you will have the opportunity to read many of the markers of former Sharon citizens and note when they were born and their ages when they died.

Parking: You may park in the drive and barn lot of the residence at 135 Jarmany Hill Road.

Sign up: To sign up and for questions email Selectman Rich Dufresne at rdufresne@sharonnh.gov